
Cribden House School Council      Meeting Date: 08/06/23      Time: 9.30am-9.45am 

School Council Minutes 

Present: Children: CP (Legends), HL (Titans), LH (Captains), JP (Incredibles), RR (Wizards), LE (All 

Stars 1), HA (All Stars 2). AB (Champions), EP (Chiefs) 

SM (helper) 

Absent: Mr Pilling (holiday) 

Staff: JC, CM, CS 

Governor:  

 

1. Miss Clough took the register and welcomed all. Miss Clough explained that Mr Pilling is on 

holiday but wanted us to still meet together today.  

 

2. Miss Clough explained that Anti-Bullying will be high on the agenda this term and wants all to 

think about different ways to promote and support this on a day to day basis. After we 

approached Miss Searle with an idea for singing club, JS has decided to write a song about 

Anti-Bullying and this song will be performed by singing club in a future assembly when they 

are ready.  

LH suggested making kind words out of wood to be placed around school grounds. Miss Clough 

said this was a fantastic idea and has seen this in Todmorden. Suggestions are welcome to how 

we can make this happen. Resources, time and people will need to be considered.  

 

3. The children had noticed the Polar bears signs about the light switches to 

encourage saving energy. Landon said this was Mrs Merry’s doing. The 

school council loved it and admitted they did turn off more lights since 

they have been put up. SM said it would be a good idea to put something 

about the bins to encourage recycling, SM said that when he visited his 

high school they had a sign to say ‘save the planet’. Miss Sharp asked the children to think of 

something catchy to put up near the bins. Miss Clough to also give out soft plastic bin liners to 

each class lead on a weekly basis to enforce recycling.  

 

4. CP mentioned he was leaving for high school, the children discussed different ways to say 

goodbye, some mentioned an assembly, some mentioned making a nice card and both Y6 

councillors said they love their leavers jumpers. 

 

5. Mr Standring has received the basketball nets and has requested for this to be fixed by Mir 

Peel. Miss Clough explained that the children asked for this and this request was listened to 

and actioned.  

 

To Action- 

1. School Council children to gather ideas to celebrate and educate the children re anti-bullying. 

2. Miss Searle to continue working on this in singing club. 

3. Mr Peel to fix the basketball nets. 

4. Miss Sharp to collect soft plastics bags from Tesco.  

5. Class leads to think of suggestions for the kind words. 

Thank you, 

Miss Clough and the School Council. 

Next meeting on the 22nd June 2023  


